
 

 

 

 

Blessed is the one who trusts in the Lord, whose confidence is in him. 
They will be like a tree planted by the water that sends out its roots by the stream. 

It does not fear when heat comes; its leaves are always green. 
It has no worries in a year of drought and never fails to bear fruit. 

Jeremiah 17: 7 - 8 

The Federation of Middleham (VA) and Spennithorne (VC) CE Primary Schools 
Executive Headteacher – Mrs Marie Mann 

A PLACE TO LEARN, LOVE & GROW 

Friday 18th March 2022 – Newsletter 
This term our Christian Value focus is: Forgiveness 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Comic Relief  
Thank you to all for the donations sent in for Comic Relief.  We raised a combined total (including the sale of Red Noses) 
of £182.30  

 
 

 
School Attendance  
I am asking for your support in improving whole school attendance and punctuality.  The impact upon children’s education 
through lost learning due to COVID is huge.  At a time when so much education has been disrupted it is vital that we make 
every school minute count.  I urge you to ensure that your child is in school and on time every day to prevent anyone 
falling behind with their learning.  

Persistent cases where poor attendance and punctuality do not improve can be considered to be neglect. 

Government departments track school attendance figures.  It is considered that attendance of 90% or below is persistent 
absence which will be closely monitored by school staff.   Failing to improve on this 90% can lead to prosecution, which 
school want to help families avoid.  

Please refer to our school attendance policy, which is also available on our school website for further information.  
 
http://fed-mas.n-yorks.sch.uk/images/files/Policies/FEDMAS_Attendance_Policy.pdf  
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Friends of Middleham & Spennithorne (FOMAS) 

The Friends committee have been busy thinking about fundraising and social events for the coming months. The Friends 

are a sociable group made up of parents, friends and school staff who always love to see new faces.  They do an invaluable 

job of raising funds for the extra bits that school would love to provide for but can’t really afford.  If you would like to be 

involved, please do come along to the next meeting due to be held at the Cover Bridge Inn, on Monday 21st March 2022 

at 7.30pm.  

Governor Update 

School governors have a varied and important role in helping the school run effectively.  They have 3 core functions: 

¶ Planning the strategic direction of the school 

¶ Overseeing financial performance of the school and ensuring money is well spent 

¶ Holding the headteacher or school leadership to account 

This week our governors met to do some training on Safeguarding to deepen their understanding of policies and practice.  
 
We are very blessed to have such committed governors and I would like to take this opportunity to thank them for their 
dedication.  Over the next few weeks I will be sharing with you a little bit of information about each governor.  
 

Sam Wilmington 
(Interim) Chair of 

Governors 

 

I have been a governor of the Federation for a few years.  I was initially co-opted as a governor 
working with Mrs Evans as headteacher as a result of my background in safeguarding and skills in 
digital technologies and leadership. 
I recently succeeded Lesley Sweeting as the Chair of Governors for the Federation of Middleham and 
Spennithorne Schools.  Following on from Lesley’s hard work, I have been pleased to work closely 
with Mrs Mann to implement a programme of school and governance improvement measures with 
a view to delivering what these children deserve: the best possible experience of primary education. 
As a former student of Spennithorne school, a lifelong resident of the area and a parent of two 
children in the federation, I feel a deep responsibility to the children registered at our schools.  As 
such, I’m always open to suggestions for improvements, wherever they come from.  I’m very 
approachable and usually do the school run to both sites at least a couple of times a week, so if you 
see me in the playground, feel free to come over and say hello as I’d love to get to know more of the 
parents. 
 

Rev Jeff Payne 
Vice Chair of Governors 

 

I have been Co-Rector of the parish of Middleham with Coverdale, East Witton & Thornton Steward 

with my wife, Revd. Liz Moody since 2016. I am a Foundation Governor which means I’m appointed 

by the Church. I was first appointed governor of Middleham School, prior to the Federation, in 2017 

and am currently vice-chair. I also have particular oversight of the outworking of the school vision 

and curriculum development.             

I have undergone various governor training from an induction course in the beginning to Safer 

Recruitment more recently. I am also the school bus driver! Before moving to Middleham I was Rector 

of a church in London for 5 years and was involved in establishing a new Church of England School in 

the parish.   

My hobbies include captaining the Richard 3rd darts team. Being captain bears no relation to ability. 

 
 
Rabbits and Badgers & Phonics sessions  
Thank you to all those people who were able to join Mrs Ibbotson and Mrs Brown for the phonics information session. 
Both teachers have sent home useful resource with all of the children.  
 
I hope that you can enjoy some spring sunshine this weekend! 

 
Mrs Marie Mann 
Executive Headteacher 
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Mrs Mann’s availability week beginning 21.03.22 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

am – Spennithorne 
pm - Middleham 

 

Spennithorne 

 

am – Middleham 
pm – Spennithorne 

 

Middleham am – Middleham 
pm - Spennithorne 

 

 

    

     

 

Diary Dates  
Monday 21st March – Owls swimming session 
Monday 21st March – Parents Evening at Spennithorne  
Monday 21st March – FOMAS meeting, Cover Bridge Inn, 7.30pm – all welcome 
Tuesday 22nd March – Cycle Day (Rabbits & Badgers only) 
Wednesday 23rd March – Parents Evening at Middleham  
Thursday 24th March – Blue/Yellow Day for the Ukraine Appeal – see letter from the school council 
Monday 4th April – Cricket coaching (Badgers, Owls & Foxes) – more information coming soon 
Monday 4th April – Rabbits visit to Foxglove Covert  
Tuesday 5th April – Federation Day at Middleham  
Wednesday 6th April – Badgers visit to Foxglove Covert  
Wednesday 6th April – Owls & Foxes additional swimming session at Richmond (more information coming soon) 
Thursday 7th April – Year 5/6 Netball Competition – (letter to follow) 
Thursday 7th April – Easter Service, 2pm at St Mary and St Alkelda, Middleham (more information coming soon) 
Friday 8th April – Break up for the Easter Holiday 
Monday 25th April – Staff training day 
Tuesday 26th April – School opens for the Summer Term 
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